Bath Town Board Meeting
Regular Meeting

Date and Time:	May 12, 2025						7:00PM
Place:			Town Board Room					Municipal Building

Present:		Town Supervisor, Joshua Buck; Town Councilmembers, David Wager, Hal
			Bailey, Dustin Buck, John Lysyczyn; Town Attorney, Jeffrey Squires; 
			Deputy Town Supervisor, Thomas Thorpe III
Also Present:		Highway Superintendent, Alan Trenchard; Deputy Highway 
Superintendent Greg Buckley; Town Justice, Vern Anderson; Dog Control Officer, Carl Tuttle; Planning Board Chairman, James Hopkins

Supervisor Buck opened the Town Board Meeting at 7:00PM with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Public Comment:

Members of the Community are concerned about the funding for the Lake Salubria Sewer Project. 
The Slayton family expressed their concern over the condition of Robinson Road in the Town of Bath.
Residents approached the board with their concerns regarding Casella and the spreading of sludge on farm land in the Town of Bath. Currently there are no agreements between Casella and the Town of Bath.

Regular Meeting:

Motion made by Councilmember Bailey, seconded by Councilmember Lysyczyn to approve the minutes from the April 14, 2025 board meeting.
Adopted:			David Wager			Aye
				Hal Bailey			Aye
				Dustin Buck			Aye
				John Lysyczyn			Aye
				Joshua Buck			Aye

New Business:

Motion made by Councilmember Bailey, seconded by Councilmember Wager to approve the Supervisor’s Report.
Adopted:			David Wager			Aye
				Hal Bailey			Aye
				Dustin Buck			Aye
				John Lysyczyn			Aye
				Joshua Buck			Aye


Resolution #25-30
Motion made by Councilmember Bailey, seconded by Councilmember Wager to transfer from A-2590 Landfill Fees to A-1410.4 Town Clerk Contractual in the amount of $240.00
Adopted:			David Wager			Aye
				Hal Bailey			Aye
				Dustin Buck			Aye
				John Lysycyzn			Aye
				Joshua Buck			Aye

The Town Board Members agreed to review the Highway 284 Agreement for 2025 and discuss and sign at the next meeting to be held on June 9, 2025.

Resolution #25-31
Motion made by Councilmember Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilmember Bailey to Appoint David Oliver as Acting Assessor (temporarily) to cover Grievance Days, not to exceed 30 hours.
Adopted:			David Wager			Aye
				Hal Bailey			Aye
				Dustin Buck			Aye
				John Lysyczyn			Aye
				Joshua Buck			Aye

Resolution #25-32
Motion made by Councilmember Bailey, seconded by Councilmember Lysyczyn to change Board of Assessment Review date to May 28, 2025 with hours from Noon-2:00PM and 6:00PM-8:00PM. The changes will be advertised in the Corning Leader and the Shopper.
Adopted:			David Wager			Aye
				Hal Bailey			Aye
				Dustin Buck			Aye
				John Lysyczyn			Aye
				Joshua Buck			Aye

Old Business:

It was mentioned that John Mills is working on the ARPA Project at the fire department.

Department Reports:

Assessor:	No report.

Planning Board Chairman:	Planning Board Chairman James Hopkins gave the Planning Board report. Kristen O’Brien submitted a Site Plan Review Application to open a used car sales shop on the corner of State Route 415 and Campbell Creek Road (the old Starlite Diner). The application was approved.
 Jeffrey Squires presented a Sub-Division application on behalf of James and Colleen Banik. The Banik’s would like to buy Parcels 2 and 3 from the VanGelder’s (total of 1.442 acres). The Sub-Division was approved.
Michelle Chase submitted a Sub-Division for her property on Hickory Hill Road. It had been approved twice before, but never filed with the County. There are no changes to the original application. It was approved.
Michael and Chris Comstock presented a Site Plan Review Application for the Mud Creek Bison Ranch. The application was tabled until more information and paperwork could be provided for the next Planning Board meeting to take place on June 3, 2025.

Code Enforcement Officer:	Councilmember Lysyczyn gave the Code Officer’s report. Code Enforcement Officer Peterson issued 11 building permits, two (2) Certificates of Occupancy, performed eight (8) construction inspections, one (1) fire/safety inspection, and investigated five (5) complaints. He travelled 415 miles and worked 150 hours.

Highway Superintendent:	Highway Superintendent Alan Trenchard gave the highway report. The highway department has been replacing culverts, hauling stone for chip sealing, cutting trees and brush, and filling pot holes and road shoulders. All equipment has had routine maintenance and the new Volvo 10-Wheeler has been put into service. There are two (2) more 284 agreements waiting for quotes.

Historian: 	No report.

Dog Control Officer:	Councilmember Bailey gave the Dog Control Officer report. DCO Tuttle had 23 complaints, one (1) barking, two (2) court cases, issued three (3) warnings, had five (5) at large, and seized two (2) dogs. He travelled 297 miles It was reported that there will be a drive-thru rabies clinic on May 30, 2025 from 5:00PM-7:00PM at the Town Highway Barn in the Town of Bath. 
There will be a dog enumeration in the Town of Bath starting on June 1, 2025

Town Attorney:	Town Attorney Jeffrey Squires reported that he is working on the Grinder Work Permits for the Lake Salubria Sewer Project.

Village of Bath:	Mark Bardeen gave the report for the Village of Bath. The Fire Department had 49 calls, gave mutual aid three (3) times and received mutual aid once. Wednesday, May 14, 2025 at 6:30PM, there will be a meeting to discuss the purchase of a new fire truck.

Village of Savona:	It was reported that the benefit run for Lilly’s Pad in the Village of Savona went well.

Steuben County Legislature:	No report.

Board Assignments:

Joshua Buck:		It was reported that the insurance is taken care of.

Dustin Buck:		Councilmember Buck reported that there were 49 calls for the Fire Department. 
John Lysyczyn:	Councilmember Lysyczyn reported that the Code Enforcement Officer has been very busy. He also reported that the Bid Opening for the Lake Salubria Sewer Project is scheduled to be held on June 3, 2025 at 1:00PM.

Hal Bailey:	Councilmember Bailey reported that the Savona Fire Department has had 103 calls for the year to date. There were four (4) bids received for the new salt barn. There are ongoing renovations taking place at the Village Hall and the Savona Library will be hosting a free Bingo on Friday, May 16, 2025 at 6:30PM.

David Wager:	Councilmember reported that the new generators are being installed at the Kanona Fire Department. The last Chicken BBQ was two (2) weeks ago and they sold out 200 halves in roughly 25 minutes.

Motion made by Councilmember Bailey, seconded by Councilmember Lysyczyn to pay the invoices as follow:
Adopted:			Councilmember Wager		Aye
				Councilmember Bailey		Aye
				Councilmember Buck			Aye
				Councilmember Lysyczyn		Aye
				Supervisor Buck			Aye

April
Fund#:				Claim#:			Abstract#:		Total:
A				87				8			18,186.00
DB				66				8			62.50
May
Fund#:				Claim#:			Abstract#:		Total:
A				88-103				9			23,582.17
B				23-27				6			2,538.02
DA				60-70				6			17,228.15
DB				67-85				9			418,341.48
SL-1				9-10				5			476.49
H				7				4			63,994.00
GRAND TOTAL:									$544,408.81

A quote was received from the Towelesville Store for oil prices.

Supervisor Buck closed the regular meeting of the Bath Town Board to enter executive session to discuss employment contracts at 7:35PM.

Supervisor Buck closed executive session at 8:18PM, and reopened the regular meeting of the Bath Town Board.




Resolution #25-33
Motion made by Councilmember Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilmember Bailey to accept the resignation letter for Tori McGlynn from the position of Deputy Town Clerk and Deputy Registrar.
Adopted:			Councilmember Wager		Aye
				Councilmember Bailey		Aye
				Councilmember Buck			Aye
				Councilmember Lysyczyn		Aye
				Supervisor Buck			Aye

A new Deputy Town Clerk may be appointed to begin work on Monday, May 19, 2025 upon completion of submitting a resume and filling out all pertinent paper work.

Motion made by Councilmember Bailey, seconded by Councilmember Lysyczyn, to adjourn the meeting of the Bath Town Board at 8:19PM.
Passed Unanimously.

					








									         Respectfully Submitted,


											Terra Thorpe

        Bath Town Clerk

